



₹8. A10联盟202

英

巢湖一中 合肥八中 淮南二中 六安一中 南 宣城中学 滁州中学 池州一中 阜阳一中 炅

本试卷满分150分,考证

第一部分 听力 (共两节, 满分 30 分)

第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

- 1. Where will the speakers meet?
 - A. In the library.
- B. In the town square.
- C. In the town hall,

- 2. What will the man do this afternoon?
 - A. Watch a movie.
 - B. Clean his room.
 - C. Finish his homework.
- 3. How much change does the woman get?
 - A. One dollar,
- B. Two dollars.
- C. Fifteen dollars.
- 4. What's the probable relationship between the speakers?
 - A. Couple.
- B. Waiter and customer.
- C. Colleagues.
- 5. How will the man visit the Great Barrier Reef?
 - A. By plane.
- B. By train.
- C. By water.
- 第二节(共15小题;每小题1.5分, 满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。 听第 6 段材料,回答第 6、7 题。

- 6. What will John do first this weekend?
 - A. Do his homework.
- B. Plant trees.
- C. Put out the fire.
- 7. How long will the planting activity probably last?
- A. Two hours.
- B. Three hours.
- C. Five hours.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

8. Who wants to go shopping this summer?

A. Judy.

B. Timmy.

C. Sarah.

『多巻・A10联型2023届高三上学期11月段考・英语试题 第13

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018



23届高三上学期11月段考

语试题

有陵中学 舒城中学 太湖中学 天长中学 屯溪一中四十八日 見璧中学 宿城一中 合肥六中 太和中学 合肥七中 公司 萨西井 建筑

试时间120分钟。请在答题卡上作答。 Printed to at a graph of the

9. What does the man pro	obably do?		
A. A teacher.	B. A doctor.	C. A student.	
听第8段材料,回答第	10至12題。		MODALITE
10. Where will the speak	ers probably go on Tuesday?	uspA Alai	12 115 -15
A. The zoo.	B. The museum:	C. The castle.	STREET AND
11. What does the woma	n prefer to do on Thursday?	51.01	MUNICIPAL *
A. Visit the palace.		Teo. U	Cours deserve
B. Take a boat trip.			
C. Go to the fish mar	ket.		
12. When will the speake	ers probably go shopping?		
A. On Friday.	B. On Saturday.	C. On Sunday	
听第9段材料、回答第	13至16題。		
13. When did Harley go	missing?		
A. Last weekend.			
B. Three years ago.			
C. Four years ago.			į
14. Who found Harley?			
A. Alice.	ord available on that is on the		
B. Sara.	solona a via nesti je volina		
C. The staff in a com	pany. Harris lene konst africa i	ates to make the	d attenda
15. How did the man kno	w it was his dog?	rather Harman	after attack but
A. He saw its picture	moor saledown Lebeschit	V 3 2 0 W To Leave 227 , 15	the participant
B. He saw its microcl			Instructor: Ma
C. Its features were d	escribed to him.	aw a died tell	rid many
16. How did the man go	back to meet his dog?	gra-off of a Aust	The photograph I
A: By plane.	orgen B. By train. 1 1990 state	C. By car.	Jan 17 Dr. Hills, a
听第10段材料,回答第	第17至20题。 mile 5 miles	er street, attached	erreact - tells
17. When does Sam get u	ip recently? a word to so rol.	Cottege Programs	THE COURSE
A. At 6:00 am.	B. At 6:30 am.	C. At 7:00 am	area and the
18. Why does Sam like le	earning in the morning?	district year	ast there is A
A. He has no afternoon	on lessons.		

anadesitt / communication in

tensory gram to define tracer and many many

『号泉· A10联盟2023届高三上学期11月段考·英语试题 第2页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



- B. He can focus on his study better.
- C. He avoids disturbing roommates.
- 19. What does Sam use to check information?

A. His notes.

B. His computer.

C. His phone.

计学加口自良类

20. What does Sam probably think of group projects?

A. Accessible.

B. Beneficial. C. Unacceptable.

B. He saw its morocolor if)

18. Why does that like learning in the morning?

afternoon lessons.

A. At (c.01) ant.

阅读理解(共两节,满分50分)含 空中原本 中水縣合 中一數字 军 第二部分

第一节(共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文, 从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中, 选出最佳选项。

Explorations of modern literature

MODALITY:	On-campus	120000347 75
SESSION:	July 19—August 5	
DAY & TIME:	Monday-Friday, 9: 00 a. m11: 00 a. m. and 3: 10 p. 1	
INSTRUCTOR:	Mark Blacher Symbol Time Go of release annual s	Nefall does the
	(e ₁₁ 1 ₁	A. Vistation

Course description

In this course we explore modern literature from early pioneers such as Dostoyevsky and Rimbaud through to modernism of Virginia Woolf and Hemingway, and beyond to writers including Ralph Ellison and Toni Morrison and movements such as magical realism. We focus mainly on shorter novels and poetry, but may also look at longer works such as Virginia Woolf's To the Lighthouse.

We consider not only the meanings of the works but also how they are written to give them their power. Additionally, we pay attention to how literature sounds and how it makes us feel.

Students are expected to write a number of informal reaction pieces, contribute actively to class discussion, take part in a few short creative projects, and prepare short papers and oral presentations on works of their own choice.

Students learn how to read actively, think analytically, present their ideas clearly, and work with others—all skills that will be invaluable to them in college and in their professional and personal lives. No previous knowledge or course work is required.

Instructor: Mark Blacher

Mark Blacher holds a master's degree in comparative literature from the University of California, Los Angeles (UCLA). While at UCLA he taught classics of world literature, and taught students close reading and expository(说明文) writing. Mark's undergraduate degree is from Columbia University. He has worked with Columbia's Pre-College Programs for over thirty years. I the sort out the Research and W. N.

B. At 6:30 am.

21. What do we know about the course?

A. It will last one month.

38· A10联盟2023届高三上学期11月段考·英语试题 第3页

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方微信公众号: zizzsw



- B. It is given on weekdays.
- C. It requires previous knowledge.
 - D. It will start with To the Lighthouse.
- 22. What are students supposed to do?
 - A. Create short projects on their own.
- B. Recommend books to other students.
- C. Take an active part in class discussion.
 - D. Share their reading and writing strategies.
 - 23. Which of the following words can best describe Mark Blacher?
 - A. Independent.

B. Determined.

C. Experienced.

D. Adventurous.

B

Rebecca Williams, 42, from Australia, has been doing dubbing(配音) work in Beijing for many years. When she was very young, she would unconsciously imitate other people's voices, not to make fun of them, but more out of habit. "My voice has always been very changeable, depending on who I'm talking to," she said. She never expected this habit to land her a dubbing job in China in the future.

At 18, Williams was an exchange student at the University of the Nations in Hawaii, the U. S. Like most new adults, she was thinking about what to do with her life. Then, a group of exchange students from China visited the school. "They were sharing everyday life in China. As they were talking, something inside me got lit on fire," she said. At that time, she realized her future would lie in China.

After graduation, Williams came to China and got into dubbing by chance. At this point, she has dubbed for nearly 100 English teaching films, TV shows and movies. Williams has cooperated with the StarTimes. The StarTimes has a TV network in more than 30 African countries. Most of the TV shows she has dubbed for are shown in Africa. "I think it's a really great way to bridge cultures, to allow people abroad to watch some of the plays that Chinese people watch, and have a better understanding of Chinese life, but in a language they can understand," Williams said.

Williams has lived in China for twenty years. She used to visit Australia once every two years. Luckily, there's no time difference between her hometown of Esperance and Beijing. And thanks to advanced mobile networks, she can just pick up her phone and video chat with her family whenever they feel like it. "That helps me a lot," Williams said.

Williams has become more and more at home in China and she sees China as her second hometown.

- 24. Why did Williams imitate other people's voices?
 - A. It was her usual behavior.
 - B. She expected to find a dubbing job in China.

【多卷· A10联盟2023届高三上学期11月段考· 英语试题 第4页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- C. She enjoyed showing her unique talent.
- D. She did it just to make fun of them.
- 计算机工程设置 25. How did Williams feel when hearing about everyday life in China?
 - A. Embarrassed.

B. Bored.

C. Excited.

. In enalloyees of he D. Confused. AND SECTION Interpretable

maining system—an XFor Area and other of

barberer prepar He feet is regular word

The boy 3 father Day 1 ...

"Togrenada ponenkes Signation

nancaka stand "Nth Ath an a salesner

微信客服: zizzs2018

and the barress of Abril

- 26. What does Williams think about the dubbing job? 19 11 3mare but dimminus orly
 - A. It calls for teamwork.
- One weekend, David ment Japants A. ... B. It's helpful to cultural exchanges.
- C. It's more attractive to foreigners.
 - D. It requires a set of excellent skills.
- 27. What's the main idea of Paragraph 4?
 - when he remmed. his ran action he remain A. Williams' connection with her family.
 - B. Williams' plans for the next few years.
 - C. Williams' best wishes to her hometown.
 - D. Williams' addiction to the mobile phone.

C

Penguins in South Africa are being driven from their native environment because of noise from shipping activities.

The African penguins live on St. Croix island off the east coast of South Africa. The animals are already endangered. But a new study has found that African penguins are leaving their natural environment to escape noisy ship refueling operations. The island once held the world's largest reproducing group of the animals. But the population has dropped sharply since South Africa started permitting ships in the area to refuel at sea six years ago.

Lorien Pichegru is acting director of the Coastal and Marine Research Institute at Nelson Mandela University, which led the study. She said that noise levels in the area had doubled since the refueling activities began. Scientists say high noise levels affect the ability of ocean animals to find and catch other animals for food. Noise also makes it more difficult for the animals to communicate with each other and map travel paths.

In 2016, South Africa's Maritime Safety Authority (SAMSA) offered the country's first offshore refueling operator's license to Aegean Marine. Later, it gave two licenses to SA Marine Fuels and Heron Marine. An order to grant no new licenses has been in place since August 2019. It will only be lifted after an environmental study is completed by port officials. The study is expected next year. Oil-covered penguins were found in 2019 in Algoa Bay after an oil spill from ship-to-ship refueling. Environmental groups have called for the activities to be banned in the bay.

Pichegru said penguins in the area were already struggling to reproduce because of a series of issues, including industrial fishing operations. She added that the refueling activities did not kill all the penguins. "It was just the thing that made the

『多巻· A10联盟2023届高三上学期11月段考·英语试题 第5页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com



6

whole ecosystem out of place and then the peng	guins couldn	't adap	t to tha	t," she	said. 👵
28. Why are African penguins leaving their nat	ive habitat?	13.51		dt	u.A.C.
A. To get out of oil pollution. (1716 711)	Ke 0761	B. ta	banon	ander :	18.7. W
B. To hunt for more food.	sidnu	B. cc		-01L	19. A €
C. To get away from shipping noise.	paged	т.О		เวนเทยไ	50 A. P
D. To escape the hot weather.	noems			ceident	51 A. at
29. What directly caused the decrease of the pe	enguins' pop	ulation	?	isnoi:n	0.7.52
A. The refueling activities.	etul	13. Ur		แปวปรา	5.4.21
B. The loss of their reproducing ability.	daperdent	ni .B		bointile	34 A. U
	0.000				
D. The continuously rising sea levels.	.1.12	, ly Fi	://:	et # -	41
30. What does the underlined word "grant" in I	Paragraph 4	probab	ly mear	17 1.	101
_A. Ban o? _ strett competition (B.	Cancel. sili	hano a	inght s	וכוז ובן	61/
C. Limit. I is smoothness mount from D.	Issue. ano s	THEORIE	الأصنة ال	od 1:21.	OFFER
31. What did Pichegru mainly talk about in the	last paragra	ph?	r pi. :	ainnin :	on I
A. Measures of saving the penguins. 92 Hel					
B. The penguins' promising future.					
C. The penguins' present situation.	6 1		(X)		Y
D. Reasons for the penguins' extinction.	98	ř :			90
D		Œ.	4.		22
	STREET AND DESCRIPTION	0.000.2		1900/07	1101000 200 000

An international team of scientists says it has discovered two new "super-Earth" type planets about 100 light-years away, one of which may be suitable for life. Unlike any of the planets in our solar system, the two newly-discovered super-Earths are larger than Earth, but lighter than icy planets like Uranus and Neptune.

Researchers at Belgium's University of Liège announced that they found another one while using Earth-based telescopes to confirm the existence of a different planet initially discovered by a NASA satellite in the same solar system.

NASA's satellite found planet LP 890-9b, which is about 30% larger than Earth and orbits its sun, LP 890-9, in just 2.7 days. ULiège researchers used their telescopes in Chile and Spain to take a closer look at the planet with high-precision cameras. That's when the scientists discovered another planet, LP 890-9c, which is 40% larger than Earth and takes 8.5 days to orbit its sun.

Francisco Pozuelos, a researcher at the Institute of Astrophysics of Andalusia, said that the planet could be suitable to life despite being a mere 3.7 million miles from its sun. Earth, by comparison, is located over 93 million miles away from our sun. "Although this planet orbits very close to its star, the amount of stellar irradiation(恒星 辐射量) it receives is still low, and could allow the presence of liquid water on the planet's surface, so long as it has a sufficient atmosphere," Pozuelos said. That's because although LP 890-9 is by far larger than its planets, it is about 6.5 times smaller

『号巻· A10联盟2023届高三上学期11月段考·英语试题 第6页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

nethers effects of characteristics.

I gal to him a roatheathe cost name to high.

in the late of the second of t

2147-7-2

C. Selected risk more in some places that since



than our sun and is roughly half as cool temperature-wise as our sun, he added. "This explains why LP 890-9c, despite being much closer to its star than the Earth is to the Sun, could still have conditions that are suitable for life," said Pozuelos.

- 32. Which of the following is the smallest?
 - A. LP 890-9.
 - B. The Earth.
 - C. LP 890-9b.
 - D. LP 890-9c.
- 33. How was LP 890-9c discovered? At least the series of the series and the series and T
 - A. By analyzing its mass and orbit. In pair a sate and orbit reach a reach had separate
 - B. By comparing it with LP 890-9b.
 - C. By using ground-based telescopes.
 - D. By taking photos from a NASA satellite.
- 34. What's mainly talked about in the last paragraph?
 - A. Different opinions about the new planet.
 - B. Scientists' future plan about the new planet.
 - C. Reasons for the new planet being suitable to live on.
 - D. Comparisons between the planet and our Earth.
- 35. What can be the best title for the text?
 - A. Two Newly-discovered Super-Earths
 - B. Looking for Life Existing in Outer Space
 - C. Great Breakthroughs Made by Scientists
 - D. LP 890-9c, the Future Substitute of Our Earth

第二节(共 5 小题; 每小题 2.5 分, 满分 12.5 分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

A new government report has some bad news about sea levels on the U. S. coastline. 36 The National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA) and six other agencies created the report.

"The sea level rise is upon us," said Nicole LeBoeuf, director of NOAA's National Ocean service. 37 "That's because the United States coasts are home to a lot of economic activity and 40 percent of the U. S. population," LeBoeuf explained.

_____38__ "The greatest rise in the U. S. will be on the Gulf of Mexico and East Coast. The West Coast and Hawaii will be below the average," said William Sweet, who is the report's lead writer. The report predicts 0.6 meters of sea level rise in St. Petersburg, Florida. But the study predicts just 0.36 meters in Los Angeles, California.

Cities, such as Annapolis, Maryland, and Miami Beach, Florida, already experience a few minor floods every year during high tides, but those will be replaced by several "moderate(中等的)" floods a year by about 2050. "Higher sea levels mean

『号巻・A10联盟2023届高三上学期11月段考・英语试题 第7页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



more floods," Sweet said, "___39 __ And many of our major metropolitm(大都市的) areas on the East Coast are going to be increasingly at risk." 40 To avoid the Climate change is the major cause of the sea level rise. potential consequences of the sea level rise, great efforts should be made to reduce the negative effects of climate change. 2-084 J ... B. The Easter A. She warned that the cost would be high. dr. (P 89).48 B. But climate change can be slowed down. D. LP 891-9 C. Sea levels rise more in some places than others. D. Some cities won't be affected by the sea level rise. A By said and E. Areas that haven't been flooding are starting to flood. 17. BY CLUER F. People today are greatly concerned about this problem. G. It says they're expected to rise by at least 0.25 meters in the next 30 years. p By Later 语言运用(共两节,满分30分) 第三部分 THE PROPERTY LE 第一节 完形填空(共 15 小题;每小题 1 分,满分 15 分) 阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以 milie n 填入空白处的最佳选项。 into a lie Mack Rutherford, a 17-year-old pilot, completed his trip, thus becoming the youngest person to fly alone around the world. Rutherford 41 his small plane in Sofia, Bulgaria's capital, last Wednesday. That is also where he started his 42 five months ago. A huge crowd of people 43 Rutherford at the airport and celebrated his 44 . Rutherford was born into a family of 45. His 19-year-old sister, Zara, set the record as the youngest woman to fly alone around the world in January. Rutherford 46 his pilot's license in 2020 and became the youngest pilot in the world at the age of 15. He turned 17 during his __47_, breaking the Guinness World Record for the youngest male to 48 the world. His trip, which began on March 23, took Rutherford through 52 49 across five continents. Rutherford originally _____ to make the trip in three months. But it extreme heat. ACM to return the day "While he was flying, I 52 tried to keep in touch and help him, giving him advice on the route, on the flight, so that I could be __53_ to him," said Zara. His father, Sam Rutherford, said he was extremely happy and 54 of his children's achievements. He told reporters that such an event helps show other children they should 55 their dreams. B. caught C. boarded 41. A. landed D. piloted C. journey B. business D. survey 42. A. career B. welcomed C. spotted D. shocked 43. A. interviewed C. strengths D. achievements B. birthday 44. A. recovery B. engineers C. detectives 45. A. flyers D. architects 『多巻・A10联盟2023届高三上学期11月段考·英语试图 第8页 共

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方网站: www.zizzs.com

微信客服: zizzs2018



46. A. checked	B. inspected	C. earned one sould to purchased as slotting
47. A. trip	B. stay Induct avillan	C. vacation sninger D. absence of M. 82
48. A. wander around	B. take over	C. fly around unling D. tour across . A
49. A. caves	B. countries	C. airports bool D. valleys of A
50. A. planned	B. managed	C. promised quide in D. demanded
51. A. accidents	B. concerns	C. barriers TUESW TOD. competitions (
52. A. curiously	B. constantly igned	C. deliberately all baD. unwillingly A. C.
53. A. grateful	B. useful	C. friendly Asimirit D. unique 1997 A
54. A. ashamed	B. independent	C. proud TEPRODUCT D. unaware AT. A
55. A. identify	B. choose	C. present dad ried D. follow ted T. D.
第二节(共10小题;		→ 15分)にSecurity Visions (役14
		当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。》 05
V-1		d math learners know56 that means.
경쟁 때문문하다 생물을 가라고 말이라지 먹어 보기를 제 했다면서 그렇게 되었다.		s most famous constants(常量): pi. 🖂 🔾
		circumference(圆周长) of a circle 1/57
		at comes out to about 3.14159. This is true
		y) to pizzas to planets. Pi's value is often
		(celebrate) on March 14. It's also why
		every 3.14 days is nicknamed "Pi Earth."
¥1)		actual) impossible to write out. Last year, a
" [[[] [] [[] [[] [] [[] [] [] [] [] [] [ecord-breaking 62.8 trillion(万亿) figures.
50000 B 5000	95	ental tricks to recite nearly 68,000 of those
		ever get to 62 end of pi.
		t 63 (discover) the concept of pi. But
		almost 4,000 years. Ancient Greeks and
		tians may have used pi 65 (build) the
		bout all math involving circles.
		NAS V. satellit mound planet LP 890-
		EVEN TE train in A-602 A Linear in agent has
# # # # # # # # # #		im 热爱锻炼身体。他给你发邮件,希望
你为他推荐一家健身份	官。现请你根据以下	要点给他回复。 stannaise all naiw a hall
1. 推荐一家健身	43335)	than Lard and role as Sidny site orbit its soft.
2. 健身馆简介及	建议; IsA to shriban	Lancisco Pozuelos, a researcher affihe l
3. 邀请一起锻炼	te being a mere 5.	that the planet could be supple, to life despi
生意:	of multion and	cun. Earth. by comparison, is located over
1. 写作词数应为	80 左右; me add and	Although this planet orbits very clos go its
2. 请按如下格式	在答题卡的相应位置	置作答。bas , wol flitz at 20 /1505 ft (*, 学社
grad essential essential establishment		T1
		the second of the second of the second

【多巻・A10联盟2023届高三上学期11月段考·英语试题 第9页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



10

第二节(满分25分)

C. She enjoyed showing her unique talent.

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

The challenges of being a businessman can come with many highs and lows. For a 10-year-old business owner, an unifortunate event led to a huge amount of support from the community and strangers. It even resulted in a boom in his business. // 200b 16ft// .02

One weekend, David Hove of Toronto was selling homemade pancakes on his street. He thought of the idea as a way to make money to buy himself an expensive gaming system—an Xbox. After a number of hours, the boy went inside his home for a bathroom break. He left his pancake stand unattended for a couple of minutes, and when he returned, his pancake stand was gone. Someone had stolen his table, a cooler and even his water bottle. All that remained was the handwritten sign that reads "Homemade pancakes. \$3.50 each."

The boy's father, David York, was surprised that somebody should steal a kid's pancake stand. "My son was so heartbroken. How can anyone do that to a ten-year-old kid?" He reached out to neighbors asking if anybody had any clue who the thief was, but in vain. He posted on social media with the hope that perhaps the thief would return the pancake stand and maybe apologize to his son, who, he stated, developed a "distrust in humanity" because of what occurred.

A local TV station picked up the story and broadcast it. "It pains my heart to see my son going through this," said the father in the news report. "He came up with the idea to do something that gives himself an income and it's teaching him life lessons." He also appealed for the return of the stolen items in the news.

- 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。 Ibuly , zhangzhi l abar k nodak

To the great delight of David Hove and his family, the story had a happy ending. _

-(1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1	Mr to the	-tartex	die minis	0.01		
- u - u - i	0.9	359	4 - 7 - 7 - 7 - 7 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1	7	- 61	Tariet .
Thanks to the back in busine	75/2	ty of the com				soon able to
them becomes a		5 to 11 of	E 11	THE FA		
municipal Lagre	j-1)(1 = 1)/	1. 44400	5 (14)	r of a		
graff and in	1011 100	1 17 11	r 41			

Pathers and pergunation the area type alreads struggling to consider because the means are methoding industrial fishing operations. She could that the control of the perguins. "It was just the none that made the

『多巻・A10联盟2023届高三上学期11月段考・英语试题 第10 x

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



■ 多巻・A10联盟2023届高三上学期11月段考 英语参考答案

第一部分 听力

1—5 ABBAC 6—10 ACCBA 11—15 CACBC 16—20 AABCB

第二部分 阅读

第一节 阅读理解

21—23 BCC 24—27 ACBA 28—31 CADC 32—35 BCCA

第二节 短文填空 36—40 GACEB

第三部分 语言运用

第一节 完形填空

41—45 ACBDA 46—50 CACBA 51—55 CBBCD

41—45 ACBDA 第二节 语法填空

56. what 57. divided 58. pennies 59. is celebrated 60. actually 61. powerful 62. the 63. discovered 64. for 65. to build

第四部分 写作

第一节

One possible version:

Dear Jim,

More than delighted to learn that you are especially interested in working out, I'm writing to recommend to you HiGym, a newly-opened gymnasium near our school.

With professional coaches and various kinds of fitness equipment, this gym is a great place for us to exercise. It opens every day from 9 am to 10 pm. If you apply for membership, you can get a big discount. But at the same time, you should be cautious while exercising in the gym. Above all, don't forget to warm up before you work out.

I'm also considering taking exercise, so it you like, we can exercise together. Looking forward to your reply.

Yours, Li Hua

第二节

11

One possible version:

To the great delight of David Hove and his family, the story had a happy ending. The third was soon caught and everything stolen has been returned. After the TV station aired the boy's story, offers of support began to pour in. Someone in the neighbourhood donated a new table and cooler, and in a matter of days. David not everything needed for a new pancake stand. Besides, he received lots of encouraging messages from strangers. The best part? Someone surprised David with his very own Xbox, which of course made the boy overjoyed. "I was about to cry upon seeing the gift," said David.

Thanks to the generosity of the community and strangers, David was soon able to be back in business. Many more people now stop to buy his pancakes. In fact, the boy's eyes are already set on the next thing he will save up for. When asked just what that is, he gave a big smile and said, "A car." And his father said the boy had learned a valuable lesson from the incident. "When he experienced misfortune, he was able to witness the coming together of strangers for a common goal," said David York. "That shows him that there is more good than bad in the world. And that's a positive thing."

【解题导语】本文是应用文。主要介绍了一门现代文学探索课程。

- 21.B 细节理解题。根据表格中 DAY & TIME 部分中的内容可知,该课程的上课时间为周一到周五,即工作日上课。
- 22.C 细节理解题。根据 Course description 部分第三段中的"Students are expected to write a number of informal reaction pieces, contribute actively to class discussion"可知,学生应该积极参与课堂讨论。
- 23.C 细节理解题。根据 Instructor: Mark Blacher 部分中的内容可知, Mark Blacher 有丰富的教学经验。 【解题导语】本文是记叙文。澳大利亚人 Rebecca Williams 来到中国生活并从事配音工作。
- 24.A 细节理解题。根据第一段中的"When she was very young, she would unconsciously imitate other people's voices, not to make fun of them, but more out of habit."可知, Williams 从很小的时候就会不自觉地模仿别人的声音,这是她的习惯,也就是惯常做法。
- 25.C 细节理解题。根据第二段内容可知,当 Williams 听到来自中国的交换生分享中国的日常生活时,她的内心很兴奋。

『舎米・A10联盟2023届高三上学期11月段考・英语参考答案 第1页 共4 y

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- 26.B 细节理解题。根据第三段内容知, Williams 认为配音工作促进了文化的交流。
- 27.A 段落大意题。根据第四段内容可知,本段主要讲了 Williams 和家里人的联系。

【解题导语】本文是说明文。科学研究发现,由于船只加油的噪音,这些已经濒临灭绝的非洲企鹅正被赶 出南非东海岸的自然栖息地。自从南非六年前开始允许该地区的船只在海上加油以来,阿尔戈亚湾圣克罗 伊岛上的非洲企鹅数量急剧下降,该岛曾是世界上最大的企鹅繁殖地。

- 细节理解题。根据文章首段和第二段中的"to escape noisy ship refueling operations"可知,这些非洲企 鹅逃离它们的栖息地主要是因为它们生活的区域船只加油的活动产生的噪音。
- 细节理解题。根据第二段和第三段内容可知,尽管该岛曾是世界上最大的企鹅繁殖地,但是自从南 非 2016 年开始允许该地区的船只在海上加油以来,阿尔戈亚湾圣克罗伊岛上的非洲企鹅数量急剧 下降。
- 30.D 词义猜测题。根据句意"自 2019 年 8 月一项不颁发新许可证的命令已经生效,只有在港务局完成环 境影响评估后才会取消。"和后面一句"2019年,在 Algoa 湾发生了一次船与船之间的加油泄漏事件 后,发现了被油污染的企鹅,环保人士呼吁禁止在该湾加油。"可知,该词在此句中意为"颁发"之意。
- 31.C 推理判断题。根据最后一段内容可知,本段主要陈述的是这些企鹅目前面临的现状。

【解题导语】本文是说明文。一个国际科研团队发现了两颗距离地球仅100光年的新行星,其中一颗可能 适合生命生存。这两颗行星都被称为"超级地球", 分别是 LP 890-9b 和 LP 890-9c。"超级地球"是太阳系中 一类独特的系外行星, 比我们的星球质量更大, 但比冰巨星更轻。

- 32.B 细节理解题。根据首段中的"the newly-discovered super-Earths are larger than Earth..."和第三段中的 "which is about 30% larger than Earth...which is 40% larger than Earth"可知, 地球比 LP 890-9b 和 LP 890-9c 小。再根据第四段中的"That's because although LP 890-9 is by far larger than its planets"可知, LP 890-9b 和 LP 890-9c 是围绕着 LP 890-9 转的行星, 比 LP 890-9 小很多。由此推断,这四个星球 中,地球是最小的。
- 33.C 细节理解题。根据第二段中的"they found another one while using Earth-based telescopes"和第三段内容 可知,研究人员是在使用地面天文望远镜进行对第一个行星观察研究时发现了第二个也就是 LP
- 个文主之国绕两颗新行星的发现展开。一个国际科研团队发现了两颗距离地球仅 100 35.A 标题归纳题 光年的新行星,其中一型可能适合生命生存。这两颗行星都被称为"超级地球",分别是 LP 890-9b 和 LP 890-9e

【解题导语】本文是说明文。研究表明、在未来三十年美国的海平面会上升至少 0.25 米。

- 根据空前内容可知, G、过程道称在未来三十年美国的害事而会上升至少 0.25 米"承接上文, 符合语境。
- 根据空后 LeBoeuf 所作的解释可知。A 项"想警告追提失会得清重"与空后内容形成因果关系,符合 37.A
- 38.C 根据空后内容可知,本段介绍了各个地方海平面上几的情况。按 C 共"存些压力海平面上升的幅度 比别的地方大"作为本段主旨句,符合语境。
- 39.E E 项"没有淹没过的地方开始发洪水"与空前的"海平面上升越高意味看洪水趣多"构成因是关系,和 空后内容意义上是并列关系, 符合语境。
- 根据空前内容可知, B 项"但是气候变化是可以变缓的"承接上文, 并为下文作者呼吁人家努力预防 40.B 气候变化作铺垫,符合语境。

【解题导语】本文是记叙文。一名 17 岁的飞行员成为世界上最年轻的单人驾驶小型飞机环游世界的人。

- 41.A 根据首句可知, Rutherford 的飞行旅程结束, 因此, 此句表示他驾驶的小型飞机在保加利亚首都索 菲亚着陆(landed)。
- 42.C 而这里就是他五个月前开始他的飞行之旅(journey)的起点。
- 当他在索菲亚着陆后,一群人在欢迎(welcomed)着他,并庆祝他非凡的成就(achievements)。最后一 43.B 段中的 his children's achievements 也有提示。
- 44.D 结合上一空解析,此处表示他创造吉尼斯世界记录的成就。
- 下一句说, 他的 19 岁姐姐扎拉于今年 1 月完成了自己的单人环球飞行, 创造了驾驶超轻型飞机完 成环球飞行的纪录。由此可知,Rutherford 出生在一个飞行员(flyers)家庭。
- 46.C Mack Rutherford 在 2020 年 15 岁时就获得(earned)了飞行员驾照,成为了世界上最年轻的飞行员。
- 47.A 根据上下文可知,在他五个月的飞行旅程(trip)期间他刚好满 17 岁
- 48.C Rutherford 成为独自环游(fly around)世界的最年轻的飞行员,打破世界纪录。
- 49.B Rutherford 的旅程始于 3 月 23 日,穿越了五大洲的 52 个国家(countries)。
- 50.A Rutherford 开始计划(planned)是三个月内完成这次飞行之旅。
- 51.C 但是由于经历了像暴雨和沙尘暴等这样的阻碍(barriers),这次飞行比计划的时间要长一些。
- 在 Rutherford 的飞行期间, 他的姐姐不断地(constantly)和他保持联系并帮助他。 52.B
- 53.B 姐姐给出关于飞行线路等的建议是想证明姐姐对弟弟的飞行是有用的(useful)。

『冬ൂ・A10联盟2023届高三上学期11月段考・英语参考答案 第2页 共4页

微信客服: zizzs2018

12 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方网站: www.zizzs.com



54.C Rutherford 的父亲对于孩子们取得的成就感到非常高兴,自然是非常自豪的(proud)。

55.D Rutherford 的父亲告诉记者们, Rutherford 这样的经历有助于让其他孩子们明白要追逐(follow)自己

【解题导语】本文是说明文。文章介绍了数学里面最著名的常量之一: 圆周率 π。它是一个无理数, 即是 一个无限不循环小数。虽然有人挑战记忆它的巨长的数字,但是无人能背到它的终点。它的作用很大,并 运用到很多领域之中。

56. what 考查宾语从句。此处为宾语从句,作动词 know 的宾语,且从句中 means 后面缺宾语,故 填 what 引导宾语从句。

57. divided 考查过去分词。此处为过去分词短语作后置定语。

考查名词。此处指便士; 硬币, 故复数为 pennies。而它的 pence 复数形式是表示货币单位。 58. pennies 59. is celebrated 考查动词的时态和语态。根据上下文语境可知,此处表示"这就是π节日被庆祝的原因"之 意。故使用一般现在时的被动语态。

考查副词。此处修饰形容词 impossible, 故使用副词形式。 60. actually

考查形容词。此处修饰后面的名词 computer,故使用形容词形式作定语。 考查介词。the end of pi 表示"π 的数字尽头"之意,为特指。 61. powerful

62. the

考查动词的时态。 根据本句中的 first 可知, 此处谓语动词的时态为一般过去时。 63. discovered

考查介词。"for + 一段时间"表示某动作或状态持续多长时间, 作状语时常与现在完成时 64. for

连用。

65. to build 考查动词不定式。此处考查 use sth to do sth 这一结构,为动词不定式短语作目的状语。

附听力部分录音原文:

Text 1

M: So, I'll see you in the library. It's near the town square. The door is at the side, though, so you can't see it.

W: Oh, I'll find it. I'll ask someone when I get to the town hall.

W. Shall we go to the cinema this afternoon?

M; I'd love to, but I have to tidy up my room. I asked Jack for help, but he said he had to do his homework.

Text 3

M: Hi, Can we pay, please?

W: Yeah, sure. That's thirteen dollars, please. Six for the coffees and seven for the ice creams.

M: OK. Here you are, Fifteen dollars, Keep the change.

Text 4

M: Right, that's it ... I've done the washing-up and the cleaning. And I've also picked up the children's toys.

W: That's great, darling. Would you like me to make you a cup of rea?'

M: Yes, please. Can I have a piece of cake, too?

Text 5

M: I'm thinking of visiting the Great Barrier Reef in Australia.

W: It's bound to be just right for you. Depending on your preference, you can enjoy the views by hoat, by helicopter or by seaplane.

M: Flying is too dangerous for my liking.

W: Hi, John! Do you have any spare time this weekend?

M: No, I don't, because I've got lots of homework to do over the weekend. Why are you asking?

W: My class is going to replant trees in the park that were damaged by the fire. Do you want to come along?

M: Oh! That sounds like fun. When are you going?

W: On Sunday. You can find me there any time between 10 am and 3 pm.

M: I might try to come if I finish my homework.

W: Great!

13

M: Judy, what are you doing this summer? Are you going somewhere with the family?

W: We're still making plans. We usually go somewhere together, but this year everyone wants to do something different.

M: Like what?

W: My husband wants to go fishing. Timmy would like to go swimming. And Sarah just wants to shop.

M: And you?

W: Actually, I'd like to go to some art museums, and maybe read a novel or two.

M: That sounds great to me. I've always been busy with patients. I wish I had time to do some reading.

■3米·A10联盟2023届高三上学期11月段考·英语参考答案 第3页 共4

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服:zizzs2018



Text 8

- M: It's Sunday already! Let's plan our last week of holiday.
- W: Well, we can go to the museum tomorrow.
- M: Yes, and on Tuesday we could do something for the children. They'd love to see the animals, especially the elephants. 来源微信公众号: 高三答案
- W: Good idea. So what about looking around the old castle on Wednesday? We can join a group and there will be someone to show us around and tell us about the history of the place.
- M: OK. Well, on Thursday, we could go on a boat trip, or visit the palace or go to the fish market.
- W: We can't do all those things, but I'd love to look at the seafood for sale.
- M: Yes, that would be fun. And then on Friday we can buy gifts for the neighbors ... and the kids can go swimming on Saturday.
- W: Done!

Text 9

- W: The dog over there is lovely. Is it yours?
- M: Yes, Alice. It is my dog Harley. I just reunited with it last weekend. It got lost four years ago.
- W: That was really bad. How did you reunite with it?
- M: It was a long story. Harley was found running in a street by a volunteer called Sara for the Pima Animal Care Center. The staff there then managed to find out that it was my dog.
- W: How did they make it?
- M: They scanned Harley's microchip ID.
- W: But how did they get in touch with you? I mean you moved here three years ago.
- M: I kept my old telephone number just in case my dog was found. Last Friday, I got the phone call I had been hoping for. I asked Sara to describe Harley because I didn't get a picture of it.
- W: So how did you go back? Did you drive or take a train?
- M: I couldn't wait to see Harley so I booked a flight ticket.

Test 10

14

Hi. I'm Sam and I'm a freshman at Brown University. Most of my classes are in the morning so I get up early. I usually get up at 6:30 am, but these days I get up half an hour earlier to do some work before going to class. I work better in the morning because I can concentrate then. Most of the people I share a house with have afternoon classes so they get up late. I don't like noise when I study so the mornings are a great time to study.

I try not to use any paper when I study, I like to keep all my notes on my computer so I don't lose them. I have my phone on all the time even when I'm studying. I use it to check information, but I turn the sound off.

As part of my course, I have to work on group projects with my classmates. That can be difficult sometimes, but I do learn a lot from working in a team.



官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国 90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。









15





官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830